
need for clinical reassessment of the youth in a con-
tained, structured setting. The need to use psycho-
tropic medications in a safe and appropriate manner
and only as part of a comprehensive treatment plan is
particularly important due to recent controversies re-
garding psychotropic medication use in nonincarcer-
ated youth in state custody.

Apart from these issues related to psychotropic
medication, the authors state that there is no widely
accepted or published best practice standards of be-
havioral health care in juvenile detention settings
(page 209). The American Academy of Child and
Adolescent Psychiatry did release the practice param-
eter for the Assessment and Treatment of Youth in
Juvenile Detention and Correctional Facilities in
2005.2,3
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Reply

Editor:

It was with interest that we read the letter to the
editor regarding our article entitled “Mental Health
Care in Juvenile Detention Facilities: A Review.”1 In
particular, we would like to commend Drs. Penn and
Thomas on their work in developing a practice pa-
rameter for the assessment and treatment of youth in
juvenile detention and correctional facilities. This
document was released after our paper was already in

press. However, it represents an important step for-
ward in establishing guidelines for the treatment of
vulnerable youth while detained.

With respect to the issue of psychotropic medica-
tions, such agents are a critical component in the
treatment of this population. Consulting psychia-
trists clearly play a major role in the reassessment of
previously prescribed medications and in utilizing
additional medications when indicated. At times,
changes to existing medication regimens may be es-
sential. However, we want to emphasize that consid-
erable caution is needed when making such changes
within a detention setting, because of the short and
unpredictable lengths of stay, as well as the potential
absence of adequate follow-up care or lack of follow-
through with available care once the youth leaves the
detention facility.

Forensic psychiatrists interested in participating in
the development of policy, practice guidelines, and
accepted standards of medical practice in these set-
tings will find their efforts much needed. They would
do well to familiarize themselves with these settings
as well as the practice parameter issued by the Amer-
ican Academy of Child and Adolescent Psychiatry
and authored by Drs. Penn, Thomas, and their col-
leagues. It is only with continued attention to proper
standards of good clinical care, as well as more re-
search and development of effective and appropriate
interventions, that the serious mental health and sub-
stance abuse needs of this vulnerable population can
be addressed.

Rani A. Desai, PhD, MPH
Joseph L. Goulet, PhD, MS
Judith Robbins, LCSW, JD

John F. Chapman, PsyD
Scott J. Migdole, LCSW

Michael Hoge, PhD
Yale University School of Medicine

New Haven, CT
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Editor:

I read with interest and great appreciation the dis-
cussion1 and commentary2 concerning psychiatric
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